
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
OVERSEAS INDIAN AFFAIRS

LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO:3848
ANSWERED ON:06.08.2014
NRI/PIO UNIVERSITY
Raut Shri Vinayak Bhaurao

Will the Minister of OVERSEAS INDIAN AFFAIRS be pleased to state:

the current status of the proposed University for Non-Resident Indians (NRIs)/Persons of Indian Origin(PIOs) in the country?

Answer

MINISTER OF STATE OVERSEAS INDIAN AFFAIRS GENERAL V.K. SINGH (RETD.) 

The proposal recommending Manipal Academy of Higher Education Trust (MAHET), Manipal for setting up NRI/PIO University was
not pursued because of various legal and administrative reasons. There was a proposal to set up NRI/PIO University in the country
through an Act of Parliament. However, in the meantime the Ministry of Human Resources Development drafted a Universities of
Research and Innovation Bill. The Ministry of Overseas Indian Affairs then took up the matter of setting up the proposed university
under the Universities of Research and Innovation Bill once it is enacted. However, the above Bill has not been passed by the
Parliament.
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